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April-June 2025
Hello dear friends and faithful supporters,

We are excited to report what God has allowed us to be part
of these past three months. It has been a very eventful and
productive quarter.

April began with a trip to Alabama to help my brother-in-law,
Jonathan Head, set up their new camper as they begin
deputation to go to Winner, SD, as church planters. While
there, we participated in a missions conference with the Head
family in Valley, AL. This was a special time for Sis. Deanna,
as it was the first time she and her sister were in a meeting
together as missionaries. We spent Resurrection Sunday with
our home church and attended a special meeting that same
week. We ended April in Kentucky at a new church’s camp
meeting, where we were invited to attend. Praise the Lord,
they later voted to take us on for support!

While in Kentucky, Sis. Deanna had a diverticulitis attack and
was hospitalized for four days. The church where we were
parked was incredibly kind and made sure we had everything
we needed and more. They graciously let us stay through her
recovery.

In May and early June, we were honored to attend the Who
Will Go? Leadership Meeting and then two full weeks of camp
in Lineville, AL. At camp, we assisted with setup, cooking,
devotions, teaching, real-life scenarios, and more. During
those two weeks, several young people announced their call
to missions, many surrendered to whatever God has for them,
and all were deeply challenged by the missionary testimonies
and preaching. Our two oldest children attended and were
greatly impacted. Who Will Go? Camp is always a highlight of
our year, and we count it a privilege to take part.

The day after camp ended, we started our journey to Van
Buren, Maine. Though exhausted in body and mind after
three intense weeks, we are grateful for a smooth 1,700 mile
trip to be with the Stephen York family. We spent three weeks
laboring alongside them. Bro. York asked me to teach “The
30-Minute Bible Study,” a method that equips believers to
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confidently witness to and teach others God’s Word. It begins
in Genesis with the fall of man and moves to redemption
through Jesus Christ. That very evening, we heard from a
church member who used the study to withess to their
neighbor for an hour. Praise God for obedient hearts!

We also taught what’s known as “The Ropes Course,” which
illustrates what the Bible says about false paths to Heaven
and how true salvation comes only through repentance and
faith in the Gospel. In addition to preaching and teaching
several times, we canvassed local communities with door
hangers, helped start their first “Free Bible” tent, and
organized their first ever Vacation Bible School. We also
completed several projects around the church to improve its
appearance and structure. Thank you to everyone who gave
toward this trip!

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support. We
need them as we travel and labor through the rest of this
year. Please be much in prayer for two upcoming trips. The
first will take our family to the island of St. Vincent, where we'll
work with missionary David Ballinger for a six-week Gospel
push in multiple villages, holding tent meetings along the way.
We have an opportunity to purchase our tickets at a great rate
and would love to secure them before the price increases.

The second trip is scheduled for January, when we’'ll head to
Cordova, Alaska, to labor with missionary Elijah Helms. We'll
be spending the entire month there, serving and getting to
know the Helms family and their ministry. Please join us in
prayer for the finances and logistics for both of these trips to
come together. We are excited to see all that God has
planned.

Thank you again for your love, support, and prayers. Your
faithfulness allows us to continue serving in the work to which
God has called us.

For His Glory,

The Hewett Family
Second Man Ministries
Galatians 6:2
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